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 Presidents report
 
Hello everyone,
Well time flies. We met just 28 days ago. There isn’t much to report for the past month. Just a reminder the upcoming NCCPPA Convention is still scheduled for September 22nd to 24th in London. Also a reminder submissions for the convention should be submitted to the London Chapter at the meeting in April and May.

Hope to see you all at the meeting on Monday.

Thank you 

Tom Sonier
President
 Sec/Tres Report
 Following is the Secretary Treasurers report for our April 18th meeting.

At our March meeting we had 29 members present with 23 joining us for lunch. Four more members paid their yearly dues. Last month I reported that we had 42 members paid up but I miscounted. We have a total of 41 members paid for the year. That is a significant drop in membership. Hopefully it is the result of Covid and our membership will pick up again next year. If you know of any retirees, especially recent retirees, who are interested in joining us please encourage them to come out to our meetings.

Expenses for the month were Legion for 23 meals - $276.00. On April 8th I sent a check to our National Treasurer for our yearly dues - $41.00. Also at the March meeting I finally had a chance to reimburse two members for their Christmas dinners that they had purchased. 

On March 22nd I deposited $275.00 and we currently have $127.00 cash on hand. Our bank account total is $6379.53. Lucky winners of the door prizes were Shawn MacMillan and Eugene Goneau who received $45.00 each and our Association received $40.00.

Just a reminder that some of us will be going to Windsor for their meeting on Tuesday May 10 at noon. Please advise either Tom or Doug or myself if you plan to go. We would like to give them a heads as to how many to plan lunch for.

Nick Dionne
Sec/Tres
 
Bowling news
 Only 2 weeks left in the 2021/2022 bowling season for you to post a winning score!! 

Gord Taylor has taken over top team spot but he is still catchable so good luck to everybody. 

The banquet is booked for noon on Friday May 6th at the Mandarin North. Currently 49 bowlers and guests have confirmed their attendance. We will be distributing tickets tomorrow and collecting the $25.00 required for each guest. 

Some of the better over average accomplishments in the past month were: 

March 22nd - Ann Young - 210 (77 points over average) and Maureen Jackson - 195 (59 points over average)
March 29th - Pat Teasdale - 198 (74 pins over average) and David Johnston - 251 (69 pins over average)
April 5th - Louise Bolton -248 (78 points over average) and Cheryl Palmer - 184 (70 points over average)
April 12th - Richard Bolton - 234 (91 points over average) and Sue Bilcliffe - 211 (58 points over average)
 

